
 

Effective immediately, fair hearings requested to review determinations based on level II Preadmission Screen 
Resident Reviews (PASRR) will include notice to Ascend, a Maximus company. Island Peer Review 
Organization (IPRO) is no longer the responsible agency. AMAX has been created to identify these cases and 
will be used in the secondary agency field in the Fair Hearing Information System (FHIS). 
 
The New York State Office for People with Developmental Disabilities (OPWDD, formerly OMRDD) remains 
responsible for PASRR intellectual or developmental disability reviews.     
 
Coding 

AGENCY:   

NYC: NMAP/AMAX/OMR1 OR OMH1 

ROS: LDSS/AMAX/OMR1 OR OMH1 

ISSUE CODE: 257 

 

No other unrelated issues should be included in these requests. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this transmittal, please contact Jo Ann Gerber at  

(518) 486-5116 or via e-mail at joann.gerber@otda.ny.gov. 

 

       

     Roy A. Esnard  
                     Deputy Commissioner 
                     Office of Administrative Hearings 
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